AMES meeting – September 15, 2011
Present: Helen Amerongen, John Bloom, Sean Elliott, Deb Fuchs, Kevin Moynahan, Cynthia Standley, Paul Standley, Marc Tischler
I. Old Business

A. P&T Templates, Teaching Portfolio Tools:

Cindi, Deb, and Sean created an Education Portfolio which was sent to the

AMES membership for approval. Sean will present this tool in a Faculty

Development Workshop on Sept. 21. The tool will be available on both

AMES and OMSE website for all faculty. Sean will check if the FacDev

session will be broadcast to Phoenix campus. If not, then AMES will work

to create a FacDev session in Phoenix to present the EP.
B. AMES website update:

Sean has taken on the task of AMES website from Helen, and has input

more documents and updated the appearance. The plan is for the website

to increase its utility for faculty development and serve as a resource for

educators at both campuses. We will also link to resources available on the

OMSE website and suggest that linkage be reciprocal. 
C. AMES logo update:

No update; will solicit help from BioMed resources
D. AAMC “Project Medical Education” program update:

PME presented to Dean Goldschmid and Senior Leadership; have been


asked to coordinate with UMC point person to increase existing program.
II. New Business


A. Academies Collaborative – Not discussed.

B. Deans’ Teaching Scholar Program:


Extensive discussion re: possible re-activation of this program, which

offers significant potential for honor-based faculty development, over that

which is offered by existing Faculty Development Workshops. The

program would recruit a small number of faculty from Colleges of

Medicine, Nursing, Pharmacy, and possibly Law and Public Health as

well. Great potential for interprofessional collaboration. 

ACTION: Sean will put together a draft proposal, solicit approval from AMES,

then approach the Deans of above-named Colleges.

ACTION: Increase visibility of AMES contributions to Faculty Development

Workshops and consider creating a “certificate of attendance” program for those

faculty who attend several workshops. This would further confirm educational

scholarship of such faculty.

C. AMES Grants and Furrow Awards



1. Due by 9/30/11 at noon



2. Furrow selections due by 10/21/11



3. Faculty Teaching Awards (Tucson) 11/18/11
Several Furrow nominations are known to be in the works, and several

grant applications also are in progress. Will decide how to choose the

Furrow Awards and the AMES grants awardees after Sept. 30th, in case it

is more expedient to have both groups reviewed by the full AMES

membership with electronic votes preceding next meeting for discussion.

D. Membership – AMES:


AMES members felt it is time to again confirm desire of existing members

to remain actively part of AMES.


ACTION: Sean will request each AMES member to respond by email to confirm

desire to remain part of AMES. The email will also request each member to

discuss what she or he wishes AMES to be (e.g. faculty mentorship, guidance of

education scholarship, etc.) and whether we are currently fulfilling the Mission

Statement.
III. Open Forum
A. Journal Club to start again in October

B. Extensive interest in AMES meeting in Casa Grande (Holiday Inn?) twice per year for face to face discussions, invitation of national expert for seminar teaching, and possibly chance to teach each other.

IV. Adjourn 1 pm
